







Mr. Mazurek, 1st Hour








December 10, 1821

Dear Mary,


It was a great joy to receive your letter.  I can not believe that I’ve been away from Windy Hollows for over a year already!  It was a relief to hear all is well back home, I miss my family very much, especially my youngest brother Abe.  I can tell you this; life is not exactly what I thought it would be here at the Lowell Mill.  Before you decide to join me here, let me tell you of how life is as a Mill Girl.


My day begins very early indeed!  The bell at the factory rings at 4:30 AM every day! (except Sunday).  I must hurry to get to work on-time, for if I don’t the supervisor – Mr. Cranick, will write my name down and if I am late too many times – I’m fired!  The work in the mill is very difficult to say the least.  I am a weaver and tend to 4 looms at once!  I must tell you, the work is very difficult and dangerous!  One of my friends, Jane, was injured last week – the doctors don’t think they will be able to save her hand!  My fingers ache all the time and my chest hurts the constant coughing from all of the dust in the factory.  

The days are very long and tiring.  I work about 12 hours each day, except Saturdays in which we are let out a bit earlier.  The mill floor is very hot and steamy!  It can reach a temperature of 115 degrees in the summer and they will not open any windows for us because the wind will cause the machines to not work properly . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . 

Living in the Lowell Boarding House is not too bad, although I long for some privacy on occasion.  I share a room with 5 other girls, one of which has become a very good friend of mine.  Her name is Eliza.  We both are weavers and the same age, 15.  We share a small room with three beds and a dresser to share.  We eat all of our meals together and the food is not too bad, although I wish we had more time to eat when we work.  When we do have some free time, many of us girls will go downtown to the shops and theatre for a wonderful time, you would love the dresses available at Grolin’s Store!!

Etc - - - - - - -


I do not know what the future will bring.  Many of the girls have complained that the factory is too dangerous and the working conditions not fair to us.  Some have said we should join the association to demand better conditions.  I am inclined to join them.  My main concern is keeping this job, I need to make money to help my family and hope to meet a fine young gentleman to marry!  I hope you consider joining us here in Lowell, I know it will be difficult, but I can help you meet new friends and get a fine job.  Please write soon.  I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Martha Hanson
